
Strong offensive showing not
enough for Wildcat girls in
loss to Spring Hill

Louisburg senior Ashlyn Kuhlman connects on one of her five 3-
pointers last Friday in Spring Hill. Kuhlman and the Wildcats
fell to the Broncos, 72-60.
SPRING HILL — The Louisburg girls basketball team put together
one of their better offensive showings of the season on Feb.
14

The Wildcats shot better than 43 percent from the floor and
knocked down 10 3-pointers. Unfortunately, it wasn’t quite
good enough against one of the Frontier League’s top teams. 

Louisburg ventured to Spring Hill, and while the Wildcats shot
well, they couldn’t keep up with a bigger Bronco team in a
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72-60 loss.

“I thought overall we played Spring Hill tougher than the
first time we played them,” Louisburg coach Adrianne Lane
said. “I felt like we gave them a great game.”

The Wildcats (5-12) played right with Spring Hill (14-2) for
much of the first half and trailed just 31-26 at halftime. 

Louisburg  couldn’t  keep  Spring  Hill  off  the  glass  as  the
Broncos pulled down 24 offensive rebounds, which led to 21
second chance points.

A bulk of those points and rebounds came from Spring Hill
senior Sydney Buscher, who scored a game-high 27 points and
had 11 rebounds. Buscher also scored her 1,000th career point
in the second half.

“Spring Hill is a great rebounding team,” Lane said. “They are
tough and they outsize us at every position, so rebounding is
always hard when we play them. Sydney is a great all-around
player and she is very hard to keep off the glass and she does
a great job reading the rebounds.”

Despite all that, the Wildcats still tried to keep pace with
the Broncos from behind the 3-point arch and Louisburg senior
Ashlyn Kuhlman was a big part of that.

Kulhman scored a team-high 19 points, which included five 3-
pointers, and also had a team-high five rebounds. 

Junior McKenna Lohse was second on the team with nine points,
while junior Morgan Latham finished with eight. Senior Ally
Brown also had eight points and a team-high two steals.

Seniors Sabra Brueggen and Sami Lane had seven and six points,
respectively, while senior Jillian Asher led the team with
four assists.

Louisburg will have a busy final week with three games and



that begins Tuesday with an out-of-league game against Blue
Valley Southwest. Tipoff is set for 5:30 p.m.

LOU 12 14 18 16 — 60

SH 19 12 22 19 — 72

LOUISBURG (5-12): Ashlyn Kuhlman 7-19 0-0 19; McKenna Lohse
3-5 3-4 9; Morgan Latham 4-8 0-1 8; Ally Brown 3-5 0-0 8;
Sabra Brueggen 2-6 3-4 7; Sami Lane 2-5 0-0 6; Jillian Asher
1-3 0-0 3. Totals: 22-51 6-9 60. 3-point field goals: 10,
(Kuhlman 5, Lane 2, Brown 2, Asher)


